# Cambridge City and South Cambridgeshire Local Strategic Partnership

Dear Sir / Madam

You are invited to attend the next meeting of CAMBRIDGE CITY AND SOUTH CAMBRIDGESHIRE LOCAL STRATEGIC PARTNERSHIP BOARD, which will be held in CONFIRM WITH CAMBRIDGE CITY COUNCIL - CAMBRIDGE CITY COUNCIL at South Cambridgeshire Hall on MONDAY, 12 MARCH 2012 at 2.00 p.m.

Yours faithfully
Councillor Ray Manning
Chairman

Requests for a large print agenda must be received at least 48 hours before the meeting.

#### **AGENDA**

**PAGES** 

#### **OUR VISION**

- We will make South Cambridgeshire a safe and healthy place where residents are proud to live and where there will be opportunities for employment, enterprise and world-leading innovation.
- We will be a listening Council, providing a voice for rural life and first-class services accessible to all.

### **OUR VALUES**

We will demonstrate our corporate values in all our actions. These are:

- Trust
- Mutual respect
- A commitment to improving services
- Customer service
- 1. Introduction and Apologies
- 2. Declarations of Interest
- 3. Public Questions
- 4. Minutes and Matters Arising

1 - 4

The minutes of the 9 November 2011 meeting are attached as item 4.

5. Presentation: The VCS, Enterprise and Business

Lynn Morgan, Voluntary and Community Sector representative in GCGP LEP, will talk about how the VCS can contribute towards enterprise and economic growth in Cambridge and South Cambridgeshire. One of the LSP's emerging themes has been about getting people back into work and this will be one of the priority areas for our distribution of grant.

6. Update on the Allocation of LPSA Reward Grant

5 - 14

A sub-group of the LSP met on the 16 January to discuss a basis for the distribution of the remaining Reward Grant, building on the direction provided by the LSP Board on 9 November. The attached paper (item 6) asks the LSP to confirm that Cambridgeshire Community Foundation (CCF) will be administering the grant and to endorse an agreement between the local authorities and CCF.

## 7. The Future of the LSP

15 - 18

A discussion was held with CBS representatives attending the Grant Allocation sub-group meeting (above). A paper (item7) was compiled highlighting how the voice of the voluntary and community sector can continue to be heard, if the LSP is disbanded. The views of LSP members is sought.